Facilities Report May 24, 2025
Updates since March 15, 2025

e Installed new foot traffic gate lock.
e Moved ski dock into place.
e 3 loads of gravel for driveway.
e Filled in holes on peninsula.
e Tune up on riding lawnmower.
e Purchased the following items:
o Push mower
o Another battery w/weeder eater (cheaper to buy combo then just the battery)
o New security cameras and Wi-Fi enhancer for them.
e (Caretaker’s on summer contract.
e Park been quiet.
e Clean up hut and set up chairs, tables, picnic tables, and moved trash cans. Removed excess
chairs and trash cans that are not needed.
e Moved bike rack to new location.
e Cleaned up around sheds.
e Moss out by court and treated the parking lot.
e QOrganized new hut
e (Cleaned up black stones and seasoned them for the year.
e Tune up pressure washer
e Pressure washed.
o (Cleaned bathrooms
e (Cleaned coffee pots
e (Cleaned marina.
e Spread gravel.
e Adjusted the bumpers on the docks for the pontoon boats
e Lawn maintenance.
e Watering
e (Cleaned up peninsula.
e Assisted guests, turned away a few that are not authorized to be at park
e Sold Annual Launch passes.

On going projects and/or place holders.

e Will and | need to upload codes to foot traffic gate.
e Install cameras and WIFI enhancer. (already have volunteers and they are informed equipment
is at the park.
e Painting (need nice weather and volunteers):
o Repainting the basketball court.
o Painting the basketball hoops.
o Touch up painting on hut.
e Dock bracket assessment for repairs and/or replacement.



o Called three different copies (including those that where involved with marina and all
mentioned that it would cost the same for them to pull it and repair it as it would to
replace it.

o Plan: remove decking and assess which wood needs replaced and if repairs are needed
or replacement is needed.

e Teeter totter spring installation. (Building replacement bracket)
e Wind blinds for the Hut need installed on lake side.

Next facilities meeting: To be determined. Focus is security cameras installation and dock assessment.

Thank you to everyone that has helped maintain the park, help our new caretakers, volunteered your
time, and to everyone for the little things you do and the positive and helpful attitude you have all
provided and continue to bring to our fine community.

Respectfully submitted by,

Daniel McClough, Facility Chair



